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PROJECT ENTRY & RELEASE TIMES 

 All 4-Her’s should check-in their 4-H Projects, SUNDAY JULY 16th from 2:00-

4:00 p.m.  Last names beginning with A-L will drop off from 2:00-3:00 and M-Z from 3:00-

4:00.  You can pick up exhibit tags in the Extension office between July 10th-July 13th, or 

in the Alcoa Building on Sunday, July 16th.  Check the information on the exhibit tag and 

the staff will change if needed.  The project will be scanned into Fair Entry by a staff 

member and then you will turn your project in to the correct location.  A listing of where 

projects should be turned in will be posted in the Alcoa Building and in the Exhibit 

Building. 

Projects will be released SUNDAY, JULY 23rd from 1:00-2:30 p.m.  If you cannot pick 

up your projects yourself, make arrangements with someone to pick them up. 

PARKING AT PROJECT CHECK-IN & RELEASE TIMES 

Parking and through traffic will not be permitted in the area in front of the Jr. Stand, 

Alcoa Building and the Fair Office during project check-in and release. 

THE EXTENSION OFFICE AT THE FAIRGROUNDS 

 The Extension Office will move from the Courthouse in Boonville to the Fair Office 

located between the Alcoa Building and the 4-H Exhibit Building at the Warrick County 

Fairgrounds.  The move will be on Friday July 14 at noon.  This will be our office from 

July 15-23rd. 

 
  

Clover Gazette 

 



POLICY STATEMENT CONCERNING 
PROJECTS AT FAIR 

Questions concerning projects at the fair are to be 
submitted in writing prior to the checkout time of 
projects.  The concerns will be examined during 
the fair by an Exhibit Review Committee member 
and will then be referred to Committee for 
verification. The Review Committee will consist of 
4H Council members.  All questions will be 
answered in writing. 

WHITE ACHIEVEMENT CARDS 

What new skills have you learned this year?  Did 
you watch YouTube Videos, TikToks, or did a 
family member help you?  Have you mentored a 
fellow 4Her or shared information about your 
project with a friend or family member?  Make 
sure to include lots of details about what you did, 
what you learned, and what you shared. ALL 
4Her’s MUST turn in their initial draft of “My 
Record of Achievement” (White Achievement 
Card) by 4:00 p.m. on Sunday, July 16th during 
project check-in in the Alcoa Building.  If your 
Achievement Card is not turned in by 4:00 p.m. 
you will be dropped one ribbon placing.  White 
Achievement Cards will be available at project 
check-in. Record of Achievement final drafts are 
due by September 15. 

NOTICE ABOUT FAIR RIBBONS 

4H members’ ribbons will be put into envelopes to 
be picked up during project release on Sunday, 
July 23rd from 1:00-2:30 p.m. 

 4H members awarded Champions, Reserve 
Champions, and Honorable Mention ribbons will 
receive those ribbons only.  Blue Ribbons will not 
be handed out along with the previously 
mentioned ribbons.  

Good luck to all 4Hers that are exhibiting at the 
2023 Warrick County Fair & Indiana State Fair!! 

EXHIBIT BUILDING CHECK-IN 

Some project check-ins are being moved within 
the exhibit building. A map is included for 
reference. 

 

 

INDIANA STATE FAIR INFORMATION 

The Indiana State Fair runs this year from July 28- 
Aug. 20, 2023.  “The State that Grew the Game” is the 
theme for this year’s state fair.  To find out more or an 
events schedule, go to www.indianastatefair.com. 

The updated 2023 Indiana State Fair Safety Policies 
can be found here.  If you are planning attending, it is 
recommended that you should read through these first.   

https://www.indianastatefair.com/p/state-
fair/general-information/safety-information 

PARADE OF CHAMPIONS & 10 
year/Last Year 4-H members  

If 4H members win Grand Champion, Champion 
and/or Reserve Champion on any project, 
including livestock, you may participate in the 
Parade of Champions.  The 4Her MUST BE 
PRESENT on Friday, July 21st at 4:30 p.m. and 
participate in the Parade of Champions in order to 
receive the Parade of Champions gift.  The 
Parade of Champions and Ten Year/Last Year 
recognition will be held in the Alcoa Building. 
(Please come between 4:00 and 4:30 to fill out 
your card for Parade of Champions). 10 year/last 
year members MUST be present at the Parade of 
Champions to receive their gift.  

 
GARDEN PROJECTS 

 
After judging, fresh produce will be donated to a 
charitable organization this year.  If you do not 
want your produce donated, make arrangements 
with superintendent, Peter Rudolph, during check-
in.  Herbs and Posters will not be donated.  All 
ribbons and scoresheets should be picked up on 
Sunday, July 23 at project check-out. 

 
2023 4-H YES GRANT 

 
Abigail Stallings received the YES grant award.  
She will operate a free craft booth at the county 
fair to keep children busy with fun and engaging 
activities so that parents can enjoy looking at 4-H 
projects.  This event will be on Tuesday, 
Wednesday, and Thursday from 5:30-6:30 in the 
evening! 

 

http://www.indianastatefair.com/
https://www.indianastatefair.com/p/state-fair/general-information/safety-information
https://www.indianastatefair.com/p/state-fair/general-information/safety-information


 

RABBIT PROJECT INFORMATION 
 
July-No rabbit meeting due to fair week.  Good 
luck and have fun at the fair! 
 
Our rabbit meetings will resume on Sunday, 
August 20th at 2:30pm in the Alcoa building at the 
Warrick Co. 4-H Fairgrounds. We will have a fair 
review meeting. Join our Facebook Group - 
Warrick County 4-H Rabbit Club for the latest 
announcements. 

 
JUNIOR LEADERS 

 
It’s almost fair time and there is a lot going on with 

the Junior Leaders! 
Our last regular club meeting of the year will be on 

Thursday, June 15th at 6:30 PM.  We will meet at 
Walmart in Boonville to purchase flowers before 
returning to the fairground to prepare the club’s flower 
bed.  Please bring gloves and gardening tools to help 
with this task. 

After the June meeting, we’ll start working on 
preparing for the 2023 county fair and our year-end 
activities.  The club’s completion trip will be to the St. 
Louis City Museum on Saturday, July 29th.  In order to 
participate in this trip, members must meet the 
following criteria: 

• Meet all Junior Leaders eligibility 
requirements (7th grade and above, active 
in a local club, and enrolled in at least 2 fair 
projects). 

• Work 4 shifts in the Stand during fair (at 
least 2 must be evening shifts) 

• Have a parent work 2 shifts (per youth 
participant) in the Stand during fair 

• Participate in either pre-fair (July 13 @ 6:30 
PM) or post-fair (July 23, time TBA) Stand 
cleanup 

Further details about these requirements can be found 
in the 2022-2023 Junior Leaders Point Sheet.  This 
document can be found as a downloadable file on the 
club’s Facebook or can be provided directly by Tom 
Stallings (812-205-6329 / 
tstallings0@gmail.com).  Stand signups are now open, 
so please sign up early to get the shifts you want! 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0445AEAB2DA2
0-jrleaders1 
 

 

2023 COUNCIL STAND 
 

 
 

 
 

mailto:tstallings0@gmail.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0445AEAB2DA20-jrleaders1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B0445AEAB2DA20-jrleaders1


 

 

  



 

 
Saturday, July 15 @ 8am Barn Set-Up (report to your species area and ask your superintendent where you 
can help).  Wear closed toe shoes (no flip flops). 
Monday, July 17 @ 7-11 am Check in for all animals.  Enter grounds at the east end by the horse barn and pull 
as far forward as possible before unloading.  
 
Pen/Stall Assignments will be released at the discretion of each species’ superintendent, after barn set up is 
completed.   
 
NEW THIS YEAR!!! Livestock Barns Trash. Please help on the evening that your species is assigned. Empty a 
can, carry the bag to the road between the cattle and Council Stand, replace the bag! Grab a friend and adopt 
a can.  See poster near arena for specie assignments.  
 
AFTER FAIR- SATURDAY AND SUNDAY MORNING CLEAN UP. Plan to attend at least one of the mornings 
and help wrap up fair! 8am -11am 
 
Fair re-cap Q & A. August 13 @ 4:00 pm in the Alcoa building for 4-hers and their families.  
 
Goats: Exhibitor meeting at 11:00 after check in on Monday.  
Weigh in for meat goats and wethers following the meeting at the east end of the barn at the pig scales.  
Pens will be assigned after barn set-up (expect a text or call 1-2 weeks prior to fair for final head count).  
Pull around to the west end of the barn and don’t unload until the Superintendent looks at your animals.  
When leaving fair, completely strip pens back to limestone.    
Superintendent Sarah Horn  
 
Sheep: Weigh in at 12:30 with exhibitor meeting to follow at 1:30. Sheep pens will be assigned again this year. 
Parents will be notified via text from the superintendent on Saturday before fair. 
4-H Fun Sheep Show will follow the senior showmanship class. Anyone in Warrick 4-H may sign up (at the 
announcers stand) during the show. Will be first come first serve based on the number of sheep that are 
available. Superintendent Elizabeth Butcher 
 
Beef and Dairy:  Exhibitor Meeting at 1:00 and Weigh-In at 2:00 at the west end of the barn. Pen assignments 
will be posted.  Superintendent Dave Hachmeister (beef) and Jessie Hope (dairy). 
 
Swine:  We’re looking forward to a great swine show this year! A few items to note: 
◦Swine pens will be randomly assigned and ready for set up by noon Saturday before the fair.  
◦There is meeting at 10am directly following swine weigh in.  
◦At the conclusion of the swine show, all showmen must assist in taking apart the holding gates in the arena.  
◦Swine barn take down will be Sunday morning at 7am to take down the wash rack, gates, get rid of all 
sawdust in the isles, clean the show arena, take down fans, etc. We need to leave the fairgrounds better than 
how we found it. Superintendent Michelle Kempf 
 
Poultry: See letter mailed to exhibitors. Blood testing June 6. Superintendent Dave and Devona Heuring 
 
Rabbits:  Saturday, July 15th Barn Set-up in the Rabbit Shelter 
Start time: 8:00 am until done. After setting up, we will have a brief mandatory meeting about fair expectations 
and then your cages will be assigned. Cage cards will be given for each rabbit to be placed in the card holders 
on the cages you picked to reserve your cages. T-shirts can be picked up at this time as well. Bring your own 
water for yourself and gloves for setting up cages. Superintendent Brandi Stahl.  

Sawdust will be provided this year by 
Gilmar Farms and hauled by Rudolph 
Farms. 
Schlensker's Farms will be hauling the 
manure off the grounds for us.  
 



 

 

 



 

 



 

  



 

 


